ALL SAI NTS6 ALI VE
THE WEEKLY NEWSLETTER OF ALL SAINTS ANGLICAN CHURCH
ACOLLI NGWOOD6S HAVEN OF SUPPORT, CARE, OUTRE.,
FEBRUARY 5, 2021

Another month of this New Year. Our newsletter this week contains our regular features and also a new one

from the Al Saintsdé Pastor al Care team. Enj oy!
Sharon Goldsworthy has shared with Al Saintsoé6 A
our newsletter. The Pastoral Team at Al Saints
Strong During These Ti mes?590 The team received p

that others will send their responses, to be shared in future newsletters. Names will not be published so ple:
feel free to express your thoughts and feelings. Your input may be sent to Skr@matoldswor-
thy@gmail.cormor Moira atmsouthwell@bell.net

Here are some of the replies that the Pastoral T

All Saints Anglican Church has helped me stay spiritually strong during these times. The online

Sunday Service is very lively and speaks to its audience. The sermons of Father Doug and Fa-
ther Sharon are relevant and challenge my everyday assumptions and behaviour. Theg continu-
ous spiritual realignment lifts me out of hopelessness and helplessness. The music pf Keiko
deepens and harmonizes this positive energy of the personal and communal body.

The book club lets me converse with others across space (with the help of video) and across
time (with the help of the written word) about the questions and challenges of spiritual life.

Kei kodbs ukulele group |l ets me join with other
happy to teach the language of music to all.

Susandés Food Deliveries harness the power of
community.

| am very grateful for the opportunity to be part, and to be whole.

Susan Scouten has reported on a very busy week for the BEioi@egprogramme. Information on how to
participate is also included. The food outreach programmes through the church is pleased to have communi
businesses which donate. Cobs Bread is one of those businesses who provide bread and other food each v
We appreciate their support as well as all those people who make financial donations to the food programme
Susan has included more information in the report attached!

The online music ministry continued this past week. Keiko reports that 11 ukulele players took part in their
session. The choir involved 9 participants and 9 people enjoyed the hymn sing along on Thursday morning.

The ukulele players and choir member are working on their music recording. Some of them are working fror
home with their own equipment and sending their recordings to Keiko. Other are recording in the sanctuary
appointment and following very strict safety guidelines. See photos!

Continued on page 2
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Continued from page 1
Gi || Elias has shared a recipe for a cold winters
in any home!! Gill also includes various options in the recipe should one want to cook it more than once in a wi
See bel owé

Covid Cooking Corner
Well thank goodness January is over; before we kn
ticéLOL. But it has been rather cold this week Jan
something warm and comforting. How about a big pot of curry & rice with some Naan bread?
Chicken Curry with Coconut Milk

This curry is full of flavor but not too much heat. If you like it hotter then add some chilies (dried or fresh). The &
ples and squash add a hint of sweetness. You could use sweet potato and pears if you prefer.

The coconut milk gives it creaminess without addi
and freezes well. Serves 6

2 Ibs. skinless, boneless chicken thighs

2 Tbsp. vegetable oil

1 med. Onion, chopped

3 cloves garlic, crushed

2 stalks celery chopped

2 Tbsp. curry powder

8 oz. squash (butternut is my favorite) peeled and cut into 1 inch cubes (frozen is fine)

1lg. apple (granny smith is good), peeled and cubed®™

1cup chicken broth

1 small tin of tomatoes, diced (3759)

1 x400ml  tin of coconut milk

2 Tbsps. tomato paste

1 tsp. sugar

1cup chopped cilantro or parsley (optional)
1cup Basmati rice (cooked in 2 cups of water,
1 tsp. salt and 1 Tbsp. butter)

Method

1. Cut the chicken thighs into large bite size pieces. Season with salt and pepper
2. In alarge saucepan, heat the oil and then sauté the chicken pieces until the take on some colour but are
cooked all the way through (about 5 minutes)
Add the onion, garlic and celery and cook for a further 5 minutes.
Next add the curry powder and stir thoroughlly
Add the chicken broth, the squash and apples and stir.
Next add the tomato paste and tinned tomatoes, mix
Finally pour in the coconut milk and add the sugar.
Bring to a gentle simmer and allow everything to cook for about 30 minutes.
Taste and adjust the seasonings.

10 When the meat is tender and squash is soft, add the cilantro.

11.Serve over Basmati rice
Garnish options:
Golden raisins, toasted coconut, chopped peanuts, chopped cilantro, Indian chutney, pickled red onion sliges
To cook the rice:
Measure the rice into a bowl and then fill with warm water. Swish the rice around and then leave to sit for 20 mi
utes. Drain and rinse one more time under warm water.
Measure out the required water (usually 2 cups water to 1 cup rice) and add the water and rice to a thick bpttor
pan with a lid. Season with salt and add 1 Tbhsp. butter. Bring to a boil
Reduce the heat immediately to low. Cover with a lid and cook for 15 minutes or until the rice is tender.
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Continued from page 2

Moira Sout hwel | has prepared a report on the APra
portant outreach ministry. Pl ease read Moirads r
Acrafterso

Our wardens continue to administer to the affairs
kinson has provided a very detailed report on all the work that has been done, is being done and things to be d
the future!! Please take note that the annual Vestry Meeting will take place via ZOOM on Sunday, February 28
I nformati on on the meeting can be found in Kathi o

Church signs continue to be a source of humouré. a

© Bored Panda

Please continue to keep these people in your daily prayers. We pray for their safety and recovery. We also rel
ber their caregivers and all who administer and care for those in need. Lord, we pray for our family, our friends
all whom we love. Help us to live each day for your pleasure. God Bless all and may you have a safe week ar

APl ease pray for t hesAyakp ¥odgn,l Gord M,uill Fostgr, Dalee we e
Foster, Janie Parody, Hilary Astley, Brenda Teeter, Bob Teeter, Michelle A, Sandra (Girdle,
Chad, James, Susan Plorfeuffa, Ruth Wallace, Kathy Martin, Mary Ratensperger, John

Crust, John Heinrich, Margaret Godwin, Robert, Brayden. Pam Muir, Mike, Chris, Winona
Waring, Greg Lemire, Shirley Normore, Bob Normore, Paul Hurst.
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February 5, 2021

Wardensd Weekly Update
ghlights from the February 3rd

These are the hi

Music Ministry

Keiko reported that she has resumed her ZOOM practices and rehearsals with the Ukulele groups
Choir and Weekly Hymn singing. She is delighted with the continued participation and commitment from
sicians and parishioners in their support of t
contributions of music to the liveireaming Sunday worship services.

Maintenance
Thank you to our custodial staff who continue to keep our Church in good order whilst it remains close

have the floor repaired next week in the Parish Hall and also the carpet repaired in the aisle way upst
the sanctuary. Special thanks to Dean One Carpet and Flooring. We are sure parishioners will appreci
changes upon their return to Church.

public. Albert and Jimmy have been repainting the kitchen and washrooms upstairs and Parish Hall. P;fns al

Advisory Council Meeting

This virtual meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, February 16/21 at 7:00 p.m. All 2021 budget item needs
Cluster Groups are to be submitted to their respective Wardens prior to this meeting for discussion. P
that it is important to contact Nancy at the Church office if you plan to attend and have your name add
ceive the ZOOM meeting contact information.

Vestry Report and Meeting

This ZOOM meeting will take place on Sunday, February 28th at 11:00 a.m. following the 9:30 &
streaming worship service. If you are interested in attending this meeting, please register ASAP with Na
Church office to have your name added to the list. We will have a test session one week prior (Februs
ensure everyone will have access online for this meeting. The Vestry Report will be posted online but if
a hard copy, please contact Nancy. It is important that all Cluster groups have their reports for 2021 su
their respective Warden by the end of this week.

We thank Nancy for her ongoing support in the Church Office whilst the Church is closed to the public d{
current fAstay at homeorestrictions.

Livestreaming of Sunday Worship Services
If you are experiencing difficulties accessing the online weekly services please contact Nancy for assista

Ash Wednesday and Easter Services
Plans are currently being coordinated with Father Doug, Rev.Sharon and Keiko for the virtual and liveg

services. Pl ease continue to refer to the noti.i
for dates, times and further details.

Lenten Series

Foll owing the Diocesan guidelines this yearos
is Our Lighto and AFruits of the Spirito. Ther
nied with daily prayers. Rev. Sharon wi | | share

ters and on the Church website in the following weeks.

We as Wardens, are constantly appreciative of the strength and courage of people in our Church and ¢
who continually persevere through the many challenges brought on by the €®\f@nhdemic. We do not en;
being separated from our Al Saintsé friends b
main connected and continue communicating. We do look forward to when we can all gather again in p
until then know that you are constantly in our thoughts and prayers. e

&
]

Respectfully submitted by Kathi Wi:
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Entréesto-Go Program

Last week - 62 Single Serve Entrees given out, plus all the donated Cob's Breg
The next Community Friendship Tak®t Dinner is Wednesday Feb 1@Gusan Scouten
of fering a tbgoa@eprogEgnam®eer the ot her
NOT a full meal, just the main course suchBasaded Chicken stuffed with Broccoli

n
Cheese on Noodles, Cabbage Rolls on Rice, Meat Lasagegetable Lasagna, Hamburae

or Cheeseburgers on a Gourmet Brioche Bun, Pepperoni and Cheese Pizza Bake. C
or, someone you know benefit from an entrée once a week?

Cobs Bread Donation

Cobs Bread Collingwoots so generous to donate all their freshly made bread and rolls
day to a different charity. Every Friday night, All Saints' picks ugs6doaves of bread ar
many packages of rolls. Then we have one week to give away all the bread and rolls
next donation on the next Friday night and so on. We could use help with the "give awg
If you live in an apartmeriuilding or condo or townhouse, maybe you would like to recex
box of 6 or 8 or even 12 loaves of bread once a week and do-eontact delivery to you
neighbours/friends. Our senior neighbours for example may be having a hard time gelf
to shop due to the lockdown aedpecially with all the snow latelyThere is no cost for th
bread but we happily accegbnations. There are a few church members who already g
every week and the neighbours are very grateful.

Thanks so much. Secretary Nancy is helping build an information page for the Food N
on the Website. Check it out. (It is a work in progress)w.allsaintscollingwood.com

Her ebs how i tsscadtehl@gnoar.doer call erteati7ds441-1419 (Susan). |
your email or text or phone message, indicate how many entrees and bread you requi
will reply and let you know what she has available. Pick up or delivery will be arrange
Susan.

Monetary donations are happily accepted and will keep the Entrée®-Go program going
and will help fund the monthly Friendship Take-Out Dinner. E-Transfers now being ac
cepted at the church. Check the website for details on how to donate.
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Community Friendship Dinner - Wednesday February 18, 2021
Pick Up 5pmi 6pm Take-Out Menu Ham, Roasted Potatoes, H
Vegetables, Cobs Dinner Roll, Cobs Dessert. We cannot guar
that the donated food at our dinners is free from allergens. Pre (
by Tuesday February™ 2021. Please contact Susan Scouter
sscoutenl@gmail.corar 705441-1419 Or Call the Church Office
7054453841 Non Contact Delivery Available!

> S

Offel'mg Are here please contact the office 78-3841 orallsaintschurch@bmts.con
Env//pes to arrange for pick up.
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The Prayer Shawl Ministry remained active in 2020 despite the pandemic! In fact, we
gifted 20 shawls and hug rugs (to children) through porch-dfisto parishioners and nen
parishioners.

The hope is that each shawl offers the healing power of comfort and support. | am quite cer-

tain that there is an invisible thread
along with the blessings from Fr. Doug at church services to the shawl recipients that h
uplifted and affirmed them.

With the challenges that Covid has presented to us, a method of quarantining and sani
the shawls before we deliver them was devised.

To keep this ministry going, we need shawls, so if any crafters out there would like to c
tribute via crocheting or knitting a shawl, please contact me atiZ86072. When your
shawl is finished, | will arrange to pick it up.

Thanks in advance,
Moira Southwell
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